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Bushwalking Victoria President
Bushwalking Tracks and Conservation (BTAC)
Over the past 10 months, BTAC has settled into the
expanded role inherited from its predecessor, the
Bushwalking Environment Committee (BEC).

The entire suite of policies relating to conservation and
bushwalking amenities has been reviewed, updated and
published as four policy documents on the Bushwalking
Victoria website:

Read More
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BTAC Committee and Field
Officer Vacancies
Thank You David Miller for Your Contribution
David Miller who has been on the BEC/BTAC committee for
several years resigned due to time constraints and other
commitments. In the last year he took on the responsibility
of developing the Field Officers network on behalf of BTAC
and being our Field Officer Liaison.

He has also resigned from his role of Field Officer for the
East Gippsland Region.

For several years David has coordinated a four-day track
clearing and maintenance project in the Australian Alps
Walking Track (AAWT) over the Australia Day long
weekend. Unfortunately, in 2013 and 2014 these activities
were cancelled due to bushfires, but if you have walked on
the Buckwong Creek or the Mt Wills sections of the AAWT,
then you should thank David for his efforts in recruiting
teams to do work on this track. He built up a relationship
with the rangers in Omeo and was recently working with the
Ranger in Charge at Mt Beauty to plan ongoing work on the
AAWT in the Bogong High Plains area.

The BTAC committee members thank him for his
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contribution and wish him all the best for his planned trips
and travels.

Vacancy for Field Officer Liaison
BTAC is now seeking for expressions of interest to fill the
vacancy of Field Officer Liaison.

Responsibilities:

Call for monthly reports from the Field Officers
Collate reports and forward to the BTAC Convener
Liaise with Field Officers regarding their areas
Recruit new Field Officers in gap areas.

For more information or to express your interest in joining
the BTAC committee, please contact Megan Major: Email
tracks@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au or mobile 0425 702
788.

The committee of six usually meets every two months in
Melbourne. Current committee members are:

Convener - Megan Major
Projects Coordinator - Charlie Ablitt
Land Management Consultant Phil Brotchie
Dave Rimmer – Track Development
Field Officer Coordinator - (Vacant)
Publications - Joslin Guest

Vacancies for Field Officers
Field Officers are appointed by the BTAC committee and are
responsible for a designated geographic area. They liaise
and network with local bushwalking clubs and land
managers, and report monthly to BTAC.

They are expected to be long-term appointees and not
subject to changes at club committee level. They should be
frequent visitors to their area and build strong relationships
with the land managers.

Responsibilities:

Be responsible to BTAC and Bushwalking Victoria for a
designated area

Raise issues with the BTAC Committee as necessary
Research and investigate issues and actions as requested

by the BTAC
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BTAC Track and Conservation
Activities
Oct 12 - Sassafras Creek walking track
The meeting time at Sassafras is 8.30 am where the track
starts on the Mt Dandenong Tourist Rd. Melway 66 F9.
Expect to start work at 9am.

BYO morning tea, snacks and lunch. Tools and gloves will
be provided. Easy jobs for all with some bending involved.
Contact Charlie Ablitt at
conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au for more
information.

Oct 26 - Condons Track, Healesville
The meeting time is 8.30am at the Parks Victoria office at
Healesville Reservoir. Melway 270 K10. Expect to start work
at 9am.

BYO morning tea, snacks and lunch. Tools, gloves and PPE
will be provided. Easy jobs for all with some bending
involved. Contact Charlie Ablitt at
conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au for more
information.

Nov 1-4 (Melbourne Cup Weekend) - Barry
Mountains area, Victorian Alps
We will place track markers and clear the track from Barry's
Saddle to Mt St Bernard. There will be a base camp. A 4WD
club will transport workers to and from the work sites. A
Parks Victoria ranger will be in attendance.

Contact Charlie Ablitt at
conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au for more
information and to register your interest in joining this
activity.
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decades there is a 2.4km clear uninterrupted track from
Barnewall Plains Rd to the memorial site.
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After basking in the sunshine and enjoying lunch together
as a group on the steps of the memorial cairn, we packed up
our gear for the last time and started down the mountain.
During the walk down, seeing sections of the track meander
its way along the side of the mountain was a very rewarding
experience that filled me with a great sense of pride in what
we had achieved.

I can't begin to express my gratitude to the 19 guys who
participated in some way or another. We met all types of
challenges, such as monstrous mountain ash trees





Federation Walks Weekend,
Rawson, 8-9 November 2014

Bulletin 3 – August 2014

Registrations
Interest in the 2014 Federation Walks Weekend (Fed14) has
been strong with many participants registering early. The
Registrar has received over 200 registrations for the Fed14
event. Some feedback received by the Organising
Committee has suggested that accommodation at the event
venue is fully booked. This is not the case, as good supplies
of comfortable bunk rooms are still available.

The motel and twin rooms are fully booked. We are working
on compiling a list of alternative accommodation venues in
the area should the Rawson Village become fully booked.
Please be advised that bookings for the event close on
Friday 10 October.

The Registrar advises that check in will commence from
4pm on Friday. Those not staying at the Rawson Village are
urged to also check in on Friday if possible to avoid
congestion on Saturday morning prior to commencement of
walks. Those booked in for day walks only, will need to
check in at the registration desk at least 30 minutes prior to
commencement of your walk, if you have not checked in on
Friday.

As previously advised a meal is not available from the
Rawson Village on Friday night but meals are available from
the following nearby locations or towns you will pass
through on route to Rawson:

Criterion Hotel (aka the Traf Pub), 85 Princes Highway,
Trafalgar

Da Nunzio's, 25A George Street, Moe
Silks Restaurant, 50 George Street, Moe
Turfside (at the Moe Racing Club), Waterloo Road, Moe.

Phone 5120 1333
For meals ordered between 5pm - 6pm purchase one meal
& receive one meal of the same price or less free of charge.
Moe has numerous takeaway restaurants and fast food
outlets.

Erica Hotel, 8 School Road, Erica. Phone 5165 3252
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Change to Parks Victoria’s
Camping Fee and Booking
Systems
As of 1 July, camping fees now apply to 197 of the state's
680 campsites. New fees apply at some sites where there
were already fees for camping. Fees have been introduced
for another 98 campgrounds in 11 parks (indicated in red
below); the majority of these campgrounds are in the
Basic/Very Basic category.

The parks at which fees apply are listed below. At these
campgrounds there is no longer the option of 'honesty box'
payment for the campsites. You need to book your site at
www.parks.vic.gov.au/stay, or by calling Parks Victoria's
Information Centre on 13 1963 before arriving at the
campground. For some sites a phone booking charge
applies. You can book up to 12 months ahead.

Baw Baw National Park
Brisbane Ranges National Park
Broken-Boosey State Park (schools camp only)
Buchan Caves
Bunyip State Park
Cape Conran Coastal Park
Cape Liptrap Coastal Park
Cathedral Range State Park
Cobboboonee National Park
Corringle Foreshore Reserve
Croajingolong National Park
Discovery Bay Coastal Park
Falls to Hotham Alpine Crossing at Alpine National Park
French Island National Park
Gabo Island Reserve
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Gippsland Lakes Coastal Park
Glenelg River Canoe Trail
Grampians National Park
Great Ocean Walk
Great Otway National Park
Hattah-Kulkyne National Park
Kinglake National Park
Kurth Kiln Regional Park
Lake Eildon National Park
Lerderderg State Park
Little Desert National Park
Longridge Camp
Lower Glenelg National Park
Mornington Peninsula National Park
Mount Arapiles-Tooan State Park
Mount Buangor State Park
Mount Buffalo National Park
Mount Eccles National Park
Mount Samaria State Park
Murray-Sunset National Park
Nioka Bush Camp at Plenty Gorge
Peachtree Creek Reserve
The Lakes National Park
Upper Yarra Reservoir Park
Wilsons Promontory National Park
Wyperfeld National Park

The booking website provides good details of facilities at the
campground and how many people are permitted per
campsite. Some campsites are booked per person – for
example, the Farmyard at the Cathedral Range SP or the
Wilderness Coast Walk at Croajingolong NP. The maximum
number of people or tents permitted per campsite varies
according to location, from one person to six people. To be
absolutely clear about whether this maximum refers to the
people or the number of tents, you need to check the details
and terms and conditions for the particular campground.

You can tell at a glance which campsites are available at a
specified date.

At some campgrounds, the standard booking includes one
vehicle per campsite and there is charge for each additional
vehicle. At the Cathedral Range State Park, for example, the
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Secretary
secretary@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0439 002 844

Treasurer
treasurer@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0498 654 091

General Board Members:
Megan Major
megan@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0425 702 788

Peter Conroy
peter@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0425 721 479

Robyn Shingles
robyn@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0419 501 666

Chris Towers
chris@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
0427 358 869

Standing Committees:

Peter Campbell
Bush Search & Rescue Victoria Convener
convener@bsar.org

Megan Major
Bushwalking Tracks &
Conservation Convener
tracks@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Charles Ablitt
Bushwalking Tracks & Conservation
Projects Coordinator
conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Phil Brotchie
Land Management Submissions
land@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Specialist Officers:
Insurance
 Bushwalking Australia
veronica.astudillo@marshadvantage.com

Publications & News Editor
Joslin Guest
editor@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Federation Walks Coordinator
Peter Conroy
peter@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Web Manager
Chris Towers
chris@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Consultants:
Strategy
Elaine Towers
strategy@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au

Honorary Auditor & Accounting
Consultant
Stephen Skaleskog

Representatives on other Organisations:
Bushwalking Australia: Victorian Delegate: Victorian Deputy Delegate:



Tony Walker Chris Towers

Organisations where BWV Members provide a Bushwalking
Perspective:
Grampians Peak Trail Task Force
Phil Brotchie

Living Links Steering Committee
Tony Walker

Address:
PO Box 1007
Templestowe VIC 3106
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